
 

 

Dunkirk Parish Council 
Minutes of Planning Committee meeting held at Dunkirk Village Hall on 

9 May 2016 
 
Present:  John Peto, Jeff Tutt, Steve Hitch, Vaughan Howland, Louise Blackshaw (Clerk) 
  1 parishioner 
 
  
Declarations of Interest:   None 
 
1. Apologies:  None 
 
2. Notification of additional agenda Items:  Draw Road & Manor House/Orchard Gate  
 
3. Receive Decisions:  None. 
 
4. Consider Applications 

 
16/502606/FULL - Courtenay House London Road - Insertion of two replacement windows.  
The plans were reviewed and it was agreed to record no objection to the proposal. 

 
5. Non Material Amendments 

 
16/503685/NMAMD - Brotherhood Wood-Non material amendment for planning permission 
SW/13/0137.  It was reported that the proposed changed have already been built.   It was 
agreed to record a formal objection stating that the dormers are out of scale and out of 
keeping with the building. 

 
6. Traffic Regulation Order – 30mph speed limit, Boughton Hill 

 
The parish council had agreed in principal to support the scheme (in January 2015) which 
was instigated by Boughton Parish Council.   At that time, an estimated cost had been given 
as £1k per parish.   The scheme has now been agreed and the consultation period ended, 
and a contribution requested by KCC of £500.   It was proposed, seconded and unanimously 
agreed to make the payment of £500 as Dunkirk Parish Council’s contribution towards the 
scheme.  It was noted that Boughton Parish Council would also be making a contribution of 
£500. 

 
7. Any Other Business 

 
Draw Road, Berkeley Close – it was reported that the footpath was still obstructed by 
hedge/tree cuttings.  The KCC PROW officer had advised it could be reported as fly tipping.   
It was agreed to contact the nearby resident to ask whether he had any knowledge of where 
the cuttings had come from. 

 
Manor House/Orchard Gate development – it was reported that one of the residents was in 
the process of removing his part of the hedge and replacing it with an alternative.   It was 
suggested that the parish council may want to consider getting the hedge cut and shaped 
later in the year as a one-off, then leaving the residents to maintain it.   To be considered 
again at a later date. 

 
 
Date of Next meeting: Monday 23 May – Annual Parish Meeting & Annual Statutory Meeting 
 Monday 6 June – Planning Committee 
 
 
Signed      ……………………………………………………………… (Chairman) 
 
Date     …………………………………………………..…………. 


